# PTA Minutes March 27, 2018

#### **PTA President**

- Welcome and thank you for coming to the meeting today.
- Remember to complete the Learning Environment Survey.

#### Ms. Valazquez and students in class 2-216 performed a dance.

#### Ms. Kraft welcomed parents - Awards for Leader in Me awards

Awards were given to students in the Gleane Academy who were nominated by their teacher for Habit
 4 Win-Win.

## Mayra Soto, Parent Coordinator spoke

- There will be a Town Hall Meeting 3-28-18.
- Spoke about workshops she has going on.
- Spoke about the PS89Q website- Encouraged parents to go to the website to find out about school updates, upcoming workshops, events available in the area and other information. The information is available in several languages.
- PS89 is also on Facebook Facebook page is PS89Q The Elmhurst School, and Twitter.

### Ms. Kraft spoke about safety changes in the school.

- Hampton Entrance is now closed during the day and alarmed.
- All deliveries are done through the Gleane Street delivery entrance after checking in to the front Security.
- All exits are closed during the day except the front door.
- New doors have been purchased for the front of the school.
- PA systems are being updated and fixed.
- In the process of purchasing a new sign in system for visitors to the school.

#### **PTA President spoke**

- Fifth grade trip to Citifield, Wednesday May 30<sup>th</sup> is \$65 and is due tomorrow.
- Cap and gowns cost \$35.00, memo went home to all 5<sup>th</sup> grade students.
- ELA and Math test will be given to students in April and May. Parent are encouraged to have students read every day over the vacation so they are ready for the Assessment.
- NYSESLAT for ENL students May.
- Parent are concerned about Kindergarten graduation.
- A motion was made to remove the Treasurer from her position because she has not been there for 4
  months. The parents voted her out, and the position is now open. Nomination for next years PTA will
  be in May.
- School will be closed next week for vacation.

Raffles/prizes were given out.

Thank you, Jodi Lehrman Monika Hannon